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Princess Diana (Diana, Princess of Wales) was the first wife
of Prince Charles. Her youth and beauty made her an one of the
most popular royals, but the couple separated in 1992 and
divorced in 1996. Diana was killed in a car crash in Paris in
August 1997. She was survived by her two sons, Prince William
(1982) and Prince Harry (1984).
In this speech at the Headway Club she surprised Britain by
announcing her withdrawal from public life.
The transcript is from TheRoyalForums.com website. The footage
and transcript are not in the same order, and neither seems
complete.

Princess Diana: …however, life and circumstances alter and I
hope you will forgive me if I use this opportunity to share
with you my plans for the future which now indeed have
changed.
When I started my public life, twelve years ago, I understood
the media might be interested in what I did. I realised then
their attention would inevitably focus on both our private and
public lives.
But I was not aware of how overwhelming that attention would
become. Nor the extent to which it would affect both my public
duties and my personal life, in a manner that’s been hard to
bear.
Over the next few months I will be seeking a more suitable way
of combining a meaningful public role, with hopefully, a more
private life.

My first priority will continue to be our children, William
and Harry, who deserve as much love, and care, and attention
as I am able to give, as well as an appreciation of the
tradition into which they were born.
[To the wider public, may I say that I’ve made many friends.]
I’ve been allowed to share your thoughts and dreams, your
disappointments and your happiness. You have also given me an
education by teaching me more about life and living than any
books or teachers could have done. My debt of gratitude to you
all is immense. I hope, in some small way, I’ve been of
service in return.

